
AN ACT TO AMEND THE PRINCE EDWARD ISLAND LANDS PROTECTION ACT 

 

The Department of Housing, Land and Communities is proposing An Act to Amend the Prince Edward 
Island Lands Protection Act (the “Bill”) to add a new provision that will require a non-resident person 
to obtain Executive Council approval in order to acquire an interest in a “municipal property” as 
defined in the Bill for any property of an acre or less that is located in a municipality with an official 
plan.    

We encourage you to provide comments on this Bill by April 18, 2025 so that Government has an 
opportunity to consider all feedback prior to finalizing the Bill. You can contact us to provide your 
comments or questions about this document by mail or e-mail to:  

Department of Housing, Land and Communities 
Integrated Services and Policy 
105 Rochford Street, PO Box 2000  
Charlottetown, PE C1A 7N8  
Email: depthlc@gov.pe.ca 
 

This consultation is a public process. The Department of Housing, Land and Communities assumes 
that comments received on this Consultation Report are not confidential unless specifically 
indicated. The Department may quote from or refer to your comments in whole or in part. The 
Department may attribute comments provided by organizations. If you would like your comments to 
be treated confidentially, please request confidentiality in your response or submit your comments 
anonymously. Any personal information received by the Department through this consultation 
process is subject to the Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act. If you have any 
questions or concerns, please contact the Legislative Coordinator through the contact information 
indicated above. 
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